	WHITTIER NEWS

CRAIG KITTO, PRINCIPAL                                                CAROL HUMMEL, SECRETARY

www.whittier@bsd7.org

March, 2019


[image: image1.emf]W\










 


   Dear Parents:  
Our fourth graders will be involved in our State CRT Science assessment during the month of March.  A detailed schedule will be coming to fourth grade families soon.  The State of Montana is only needing to administer the science portion of the CRT this year.  The Smarter Balanced Assessment will also be administered here at Whittier in late April and/or early May.  A parent letter will be sent out later this spring with more information for families in grades 3-5.
Once again, Whittier School is kicking off the Montana Shakes, Shakespeare in the Parks,  school tours for the 2018 season.  This upcoming Monday, February 26, is Shakespeare Day here.  We have an all school performance starting at 9:00 a.m. and grade level workshops will be happening throughout the day.  This is a wonderful opportunity for our students and we always look forward to being the first school to experience this amazing theatrical enrichment.  Thank you to  our Whittier PAC who sponsors this day and makes it all possible for our school community. 

Thank you for all of those who participated in our “I Love To Read” activities last week.  It is always a fun experience to share our love for reading with one another.  We appreciate the extra efforts you build in for learning for your children.  Reading every night is such a valuable family commitment.  I encourage you as a family to read a favorite novel aloud and talk about what you are learning by talking about vocabulary, building in time for predictions and inferencing, and sharing your favorite parts or feelings about what you are reading together.  Read Alouds model the joy of reading and create opportunities for you as a family to use your imagination and emphasize the importance of how reading can open doors for new knowledge and new adventures.    

Safety Corner:  As a friendly reminder for after school pick up, please meet your child on the playground by their classroom line up area.  This helps with congestion in the hallways and ensures a safe and orderly dismissal procedurestudents and staff. 
DATES TO REMEMBER…

Fri.       3/1
Lost & Found Pickup by Love,  Inc.

Fri.       3/1
Mini Bank Deposit from 8:30 – 9:00 a.m.

Fri.      3/15
Mini Bank Deposit from 8:30 – 9:00 a.m.

Mar.    18-22
NO SCHOOL – Spring Break

Wed.    3/27
Lifetouch Classroom Pictures

Fri.       4/5
Mini Bank Deposit from 8:30 – 9:00 a.m.

Apr.    11 & 12
NO SCHOOL – Parent/Teacher Spring Conferences

Fri.       4/19

Mini Bank Deposit from 8:30 – 9:00 a.m.

Fri.      5/3

Mini Bank Deposit from 8:30 – 9:00 a.m.

Fri.     5/17

Mini Bank Deposit from 8:30 – 9:00 a.m.

Fri.     5/24
NO SCHOOL – K-12 PIR Day

Mon.   5/27
NO SCHOOL – Memorial Day Holiday

Thurs.  6/6
Last Day of School – Students released at 12:45 p.m.



Family Reading Night:  On Thursday, March 7, from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.  Sign up for library cards and check out books at the Bozeman Public Library Bookmobile,  Parents can attend “How to Read with Your Child” with Principal Craig Kitto.  Come celebrate readers and crafts!


On WEDNESDAY, APRIL 24, all Bozeman Public School band and orchestra students in the fifth grade will again be offered an enrichment day in performance music education. CJMS Middle School will host the orchestra festival and SMS Middle School will host the band festival. The festivals will be held from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and all students will be bused from their home school to CJMS and SMS middle schools for the afternoon. Parents will need to pick up their children at the respective schools at 5:00 p.m. The afternoon includes sectional instruction offered by a specialist on each instrument, a performance by each specialist for the students, and an all-district band and orchestra rehearsal for the combined groups from all eight elementary schools.  After giving the students a day to rest their playing muscles, we will present a District Fifth Grade Band and Orchestra Concert on Thursday, April 25 at 7:00 p.m. in the Bozeman High School South Gymnasium.  We look forward to this being a rich experience for each child!
Intent To Return Forms will be sent home the week of March 26 and are due back on Monday, April 2 
In order to reserve a space for your child and prepare class lists for next year, we need to determine which students will be returning in the fall of 2018  which students have incoming kindergarten siblings, and  students wishing to transfer to another school.

If you request a transfer to your attendance area school and we are unable to transfer your child, your child will remain on that waiting list until that can occur or until you notify the enrollment office that you are happy with your current placement.

If you request a transfer to a non-attendance area school and we are unable to transfer your child, your child will remain on that waiting list until the beginning of the school year.

If your child is placed in a non-attendance area school and there is not space for attendance area students, your child may be force transferred.
If your student  arrives late for school, please make sure

they check in at the school office so they are not  marked

absent for the day.

The First Round of Enrollment for the 2019-2020 School Year for Kindergarten and New Students, grades 1-5, will begin Monday, March 4, 2019, and continue through Monday, April 8, 2019.  Enrolling during the First Round increases your chance of getting into your attendance area school, but there is no guarantee.  Everyone who enrolls during the above time period will be treated equally.

Kindergarten students must be 5 years old on or before September 10.  All children who meet the age requirements are encouraged to register for kindergarten.  If you are unsure and have any questions, please feel free to call.  Readiness is being 5!

​Registration for grades K-5 will be done online. Go to the District website (www.bsd7.org) > Students and Parents Tab > Enrollment > Enrollment Instructions Grades K-5.  The selection tab for the 2019-2020 School Year will not be available until Monday, March 4, 2019.  If you do not have access to a computer, two computer stations will be available at the Enrollment Office in the Willson Building, 404 West Main St., Room 133.  Office hours are 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Any questions,  please call Sandi Chamberlain, Enrollment Secretary, at 406-522-6005.  

A copy of a Certified Birth Certificate and most up-to-date Immunization Records are required at time of registration!  These documents may be returned to the Enrollment Office at 404 W Main St, Rm 133. You may also fax to 406-522-6091 or email to sandi.chamberlain@bsd7.org.
If your student is currently enrolled in the Bozeman Public Schools, you do not need to complete the online enrollment process again.  An “Intent to Return” form for the 2019-2020 School Year will be sent home with your child the last week of March.  This form must be returned to the school by Monday, April 1.

Please call Sandi Chamberlain, Enrollment Secretary, at 406-522-6005 with any questions.
START PLANNING FOR SUMMER ACTIVITIES

Your kids are looking forward to school vacation, but what about you? If you are a working parent, do you have reliable childcare or a fun, well supervised vacation program lined up yet?  It’s important to plan well in advance to stay organized, meet deadlines for registration, and perhaps financial assistance. Montana Parent Magazine, March 2017, will have a variety of options for summer activities and camps.     If you do, you will avoid panic and secure a spot somewhere for your child that makes both of you happy. 

If you have any questions,  please contact your Parent Liaison, Vonda Davis, at 922-1600.

A Note from Mr. Kitto





LIFETOUCH CLASSROOM PICTURES ON  





WEDNESDAY, MARCH 27!
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NEW STUDENT/KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION FOR 2019-2020 





5th GRADE BAND & ORCHESTRA FESTIVAL





CJMS FAMILY SPIRIT NIGHT on 2/21/14








